

Area Support Unit Chilliwack 5535 Korea Rd. Chilliwack, BC V2R 5P2

7800 - 1 (Prop)

20 March 2012

Mr. John H. Long 3811 Point Grey Rd. Vancouver, BC V6R 1B3

Dear Mr. Long,

Reference your letter addressed to Lieutenant Commander Phil Horner dated 15 December 2011 concerning the proposed expansion of the Royal Vancouver Yacht Club's (RVYC) water lot.

The Commanding Officer of Area Support Unit Chilliwack is the Landlord representative for the Department of National Defence (DND) properties on mainland BC.

As Commanding Officer I have reviewed this project proposal and determined that it should not adversely affect the DND operations at HMCS Discovery located at 1200 Stanley Park Drive.

Therefore, this letter advises that the DND is not opposed to the RVYC water lot expansion, as indicated on the drawing submitted.

Sincerely

W. H. Brinkman,

Major

Commanding Officer

C.C.

Commanding Officer
HMCS Discovery
PO Box 43512 RPO Alberni Street
Vancouver, BC V6G 3C7